
 

 

 

 

 

R E S O L UT I O N   N o .   

OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF THE COUNTY OF NEVADA 
 

RESOLUTION APPROVING AMENDMENT NO. 1 TO THE PROFESSIONAL 
SERVICES CONTRACT BETWEEN THE COUNTY OF NEVADA AND 
COMMON PURPOSE TO AMEND THE CONTRACT MAXIMUM FROM 
$60,000 TO $140,000, AND AUTHORIZING THE CHAIR OF THE BOARD OF 
SUPERVISORS TO EXECUTE THE AMENDMENT. 
 

  WHEREAS, Assembly Bill 109 legislation requires each county to maintain its own 

Community Corrections Partnership (CCP) plan regarding use of sanctions and evidence-based 

practices to reduce recidivism; and  

 

 WHEREAS, the CCP plan allocates monies for the purposes of providing evidence based 

recovery housing services to probation clients recovering from alcohol and drug dependency; and 

 

 WHEREAS, Common Purpose provides recovery housing services; and 

 
WHEREAS, the parties have previously entered into a Personal Services Contract dated 

July 9, 2024 which is set to expire on June 30, 2025, adopted by Resolution 24-383. 
 
WHEREAS, the parties now desire to amend the contract maximum listed in Exhibit B, 

Schedule of Charges and Payments from $60,000 to $140,000. 
 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED by the Board of Supervisors, of the 
County of Nevada that Amendment No. 1 to the Professional Services Contract between the 
County of Nevada and Common Purpose, amending contract maximum listed in Schedule B from 
$60,000 to $140,000, be and hereby is approved, and the Chair of the Board of Supervisors be 
and hereby authorized to execute Amendment No. 1 on behalf of the County of Nevada.   

 
All services are funded by the State Local Community Corrections Account apportionment 

and funding has already been encumbered under encumbrance no. BFS24383, to be disbursed 
from 0101-20320-201-1000 / 521520, and not to exceed the increased contract amount of 
$140,000.  

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Nevada County Board of Supervisors hereby 

directs the Auditor-Controller to increase encumbrance no. BFS24383 by $80,000, from $60,000 
to $140,000, for Fiscal Year 2024/25. 
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